Public Health Division

Thursday, November 4, 2021

Jana C. Stewart, Engineering Manager
Water Resources
City of Greensboro

Re: 8923 W. Market Street, Colfax, NC 27235
Dear Ms. Stewart,

The Guilford County Health Department, Environmental Health Division on September 10, 2021
evaluated the above referenced property for replacing a not properly functioning on-site wastewater
disposal system (septic system). 15A NCAC 18A. 1937(a): “Any person owning or controlling a
residence, place of business, or place of assembly containing water-using fixtures connected to a
water supply source shall discharge all wastewater directly to an approved wastewater system
permitted for that specific use.” Unfortunately, because of the size of the lot (0.12 acres) it was
determined that the most feasible method of correcting this matter, is by connection to Greensboro
Municipal Sewer. 15A NCAC 18A. 1945(a): “Sites shall have sufficient available space to permit
the installation and proper functioning of ground absorption sewage treatment and disposal systems,
based upon the square footage of nitrification field required for the long-term acceptance rate
determined in accordance with these Rules.” The above referenced property for public health
necessity should be connected to the Municipal sewer system.

Sincerely yours,

Yy ac Petts

Martin S. Robinson, Jr., ¥IS, MPH, REHS
Environmental Health Program Specialist

cc: Donnie Newton, REHS
Environment Health -Water Quality Unit Manager

cc: K. Joe Johnson, REHS
Environmental Health Program Manager

400 West Market Street, Greensboro, NC 27401




